



1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:01 a.m.

3 MS. FLETCHER: Would the parties  
4 in the matter of Georgetown Club at Suter  
5 Tavern -- Georgetown Club at Suter Tavern --  
6 please come forward?

7 This is Case #13-PRO-00081, the  
8 Historic Georgetown Club, Inc., trading as  
9 Georgetown Club at Suter Tavern, 1530  
10 Wisconsin Avenue, N.W., License #ABRA-000779.  
11 This is a Retailer C Club License Renewal.

12 The protest issues are adverse  
13 impact on peace, order and quiet, pedestrian  
14 and vehicular safety, traffic and parking.

15 My name is LaVerne Fletcher, and  
16 I'll be conducting the roll call hearing as  
17 the Board's Agent pursuant to D.C. Official  
18 Code 1601.2.

19 Introductions beginning with the  
20 Applicant.

21 MS. CASEY: I'm Sharon Casey. I'm  
22 Vice President of the Georgetown Club.

1 MS. FLETCHER: Ms. Casey, would  
2 you please spell your name for the court  
3 reporter?

4 MS. CASEY: Yes. It's Sharon --  
5 S-H-A-R-O-N -- Casey -- C-A-S-E-Y.

6 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you.

7 And your name, sir?

8 MR. HEMROTTE: Yann Hemrotte. I'm  
9 the General Manager of the Georgetown Club.

10 MS. FLETCHER: And could you spell  
11 that for the record, please?

12 MR. HEMROTTE: Sure. First name  
13 Y-A-N-N, last name H-E-M-R-O-T-T-E.

14 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. And Ms.  
15 Casey, you're going to be the representative  
16 for the Suter Tavern?

17 MS. CASEY: Yes.

18 MS. FLETCHER: And could you put  
19 your contact information on the sheet, please?

20 MS. CASEY: Sure.

21 MS. FLETCHER: And present on  
22 behalf of the protestants?

1 MR. LANS: I am Stephen Lans.

2 MS. LANS: And I'm Maria Lans.

3 MR. LANS: Spelled L-A-N-S

4 MS. FLETCHER: L-A-N-S. Thank  
5 you.

6 And Mr. Lans, how do you spell  
7 your first name?

8 MR. LANS: S-T-E-P-H-E-N. And  
9 there's a middle initial M as in Mary.

10 MS. FLETCHER: And so I'm aware  
11 that you both signed the protest letter.

12 MS. LANS: Yes.

13 MR. LANS: We also have additional  
14 proxies from --

15 MS. LANS: Twelve --

16 MR. LANS: -- in connection with  
17 today's meeting.

18 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you. I'll  
19 take those.

20 Is there anyone else from your  
21 group present today?

22 MS. LANS: Not that I'm aware of.

1 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you. Thank  
2 you very much.

3 I have 12 letters from individuals  
4 in your protestant group designating both of  
5 you to represent them in this matter. I'm  
6 just going to read their names into the  
7 record.

8 Elsa Santoy, Carl Golob -- and  
9 I'll give the court reporter the spelling of  
10 these names afterwards -- John Winn, Beth  
11 Winn, James -- it looks like Moorman.

12 MS. LANS: M-O-O-R-M-A-N.

13 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you.

14 Brenda Moorman, Patrick Clawson,  
15 Georgianne Thanos -- T-H --

16 MR. LANS: Thanos.

17 MS. LANS: T-H-A-N-O-S.

18 MS. FLETCHER: Nancy Menges -- M-  
19 E-N-G-E-S.

20 MR. LANS: I believe so.

21 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you.

22 Francesca R. Smoot --

1 MS. LANS: Yes.

2 MS. FLETCHER: -- Robert Godwin --

3 MS. LANS: Godwin -- G-O-D-W-I-N.

4 MS. FLETCHER: -- Godwin and

5 Theresa Bart.

6 MR. LANS: Burt.

7 MS. FLETCHER: Burt.

8 MR. LANS: B-U-R-T.

9 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you.

10 I'm assuming each of these  
11 individuals signed the protest letter. I'll  
12 check that at a later time.

13 Assuming that they did, standing  
14 will be granted to 14. You, Mr. and Mrs.  
15 Lans, and these 12 individuals will be granted  
16 standing as protestants.

17 Any individuals who are not  
18 present or who did not designate  
19 representatives are dismissed. That's  
20 automatic. That's in the roll call hearing  
21 notice. You started out with a group of 24.  
22 As of today, you have a group of 14.

1                   Mr. and Mrs. Lans, FYI, two of you  
2                   are present today. For the purpose of  
3                   standing, your group is granted conditional  
4                   standing today and would not be granted full  
5                   standing until the status hearing at which  
6                   time three more people need to show up. The  
7                   Board needs to see at least five people by the  
8                   time of the status hearing.

9                   MR. LANS: I'm sorry. Which  
10                  hearing is that?

11                  MS. FLETCHER: That'll be the  
12                  status hearing. And I'll give you the date  
13                  for that in a moment.

14                  It's fine that two show up today.  
15                  You've got representation of more than five.  
16                  So the group is granted conditional standing.  
17                  Bring three other people that are not present  
18                  today to the status hearing. And then full  
19                  standing will be granted at that time.

20                  But we can go ahead with the  
21                  process. I'll schedule the status hearing,  
22                  the protest hearing and the mediation.

1           The date for the status hearing is  
2 set for July 24 at 9:30 -- July 24 at 9:30.

3           The date for the protest hearing  
4 is set for October 2nd at 4:30.

5           MR. LANS: I'm sorry. October --

6           MS. FLETCHER: 2nd.

7           MR. LANS: October 2nd at 4:30.

8           MS. FLETCHER: At 4:30. Yes.

9           MR. LANS: Both of these are in  
10 this room?

11          MS. FLETCHER: Yes.

12          MR. LANS: Okay.

13          MS. FLETCHER: Yes. They're both  
14 in this room. And hopefully we'll have the  
15 mediation in this room as well. But if not,  
16 we'll just have it some place in the back.  
17 But yes, all the hearings are in this room.

18                 And the status hearing and the  
19 protest hearing, they're both before the full  
20 Board.

21                 So let me give you some dates to  
22 consider for mediation.

1 MS. LANS: Can we please go  
2 forward into July?

3 MS. FLETCHER: Yes.

4 MS. LANS: Thank you.

5 MS. FLETCHER: We can move mid-  
6 week or after that.

7 MR. LANS: We are going to be out  
8 of the country until July 10.

9 MS. FLETCHER: Until July 10?

10 MR. LANS: That's the date we  
11 return.

12 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

13 MR. LANS: We might actually --  
14 well.

15 MS. LANS: Let's start with that  
16 and then we have a window the following week  
17 when we're both away on business.

18 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. Do you want  
19 me to look at what's available the week of  
20 July 15th?

21 MS. LANS: No. The --

22 MS. FLETCHER: The following week?

1 MR. LANS: The end of the week of  
2 July 10th or the week of the --

3 MS. LANS: 27th.

4 MR. LANS: I'm sorry.

5 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. Because I  
6 can get in the week of the 15th, the 22nd --

7 MS. LANS: The 22nd would be --

8 MS. FLETCHER: 22nd?

9 MS. LANS: Yes.

10 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. Then for  
11 that week, we could do --

12 MS. CASEY: The status hearing is  
13 July 24th.

14 MS. FLETCHER: Yes. Exactly. And  
15 so for that week, we would have two days --

16 MS. CASEY: Yes.

17 MS. FLETCHER: -- to choose from.

18 MS. LANS: Either one.

19 MS. CASEY: Well, I would prefer  
20 the Tuesday since I'm out of town Thursday  
21 through Monday during the summer.

22 MS. FLETCHER: We could do the 23rd

1 which is that Tuesday. We could do it at 9:00  
2 or 1:30.

3 MS. LANS: 1:30.

4 MR. LANS: 1:30.

5 MS. FLETCHER: Is that good for  
6 you, Ms. Casey?

7 MS. CASEY: Yes.

8 MS. FLETCHER: 1:30?

9 MS. CASEY: Right.

10 MS. FLETCHER: 1:30. Let me do  
11 something here. Let me make a change.

12 No, that's fine. 1:30. 1:30 on  
13 Tuesday, July 23rd.

14 And Mr. and Mrs. Lans, it's fine  
15 if just you appear for the mediation as the  
16 designated representative.

17 And any questions at all?

18 MR. LANS: I assume you would  
19 encourage the parties to discuss settlement.

20 MS. FLETCHER: That would be the  
21 ideal situation. The Board would prefer for  
22 you to do that if you can. If you're able to

1 resolve this matter in some way before the  
2 mediation, that would be great.

3 So the mediation is only necessary  
4 if you decide you would prefer to have  
5 meetings with her.

6 MR. LANS: Okay. We understand.

7 MS. CASEY: So what documentation  
8 would we provide prior to the mediation if we  
9 were able to settle the matter?

10 MS. FLETCHER: There's no  
11 documentation required for the mediation. You  
12 just show up and make an attempt to resolve  
13 the protest issues. That's it.

14 MS. CASEY: But I mean if we  
15 settled -- if we met and settled the matter  
16 beforehand, what documentation we need to  
17 submit to cancel the mediation.

18 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. You would  
19 need to submit a settlement agreement that  
20 sets out the terms of --

21 MS. CASEY: Okay.

22 MS. FLETCHER: -- whatever the

1 agreement is. That's it.

2 If you reach a settlement  
3 agreement and send that in, the mediation is  
4 canceled.

5 MS. CASEY: Okay.

6 MS. FLETCHER: If the Board  
7 approves the settlement agreement, the status  
8 hearing and the protest hearing are canceled  
9 as well.

10 MS. CASEY: And who on behalf of  
11 the Group of Four -- who would need to sign  
12 the settlement agreement?

13 MS. FLETCHER: The Lans.

14 MS. CASEY: Okay.

15 MS. FLETCHER: They've been  
16 designated as the representative. So we would  
17 accept them as the designated representative.

18 MS. CASEY: Okay. Great.

19 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. And Mr. and  
20 Mrs. Lans, you have your email address on that  
21 sheet?

22 MS. LANS: Yes. I have both of

1       them here.

2                   MS. FLETCHER:   Okay.   Well, thank  
3       you very much for coming.

4                   MR. LANS:   Thank you.

5                   MS. FLETCHER:   The roll call  
6       hearing is concluded.

7                   (Whereupon, at 10:42 a.m., the  
8       hearing was concluded.)

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

<p style="text-align: center;"><b>A</b></p> <p>able 11:22 12:9  <b>ABRA-000779</b>  1:13 2:10  accept 13:17  <b>additional</b> 4:13  <b>address</b> 13:20  <b>adverse</b> 2:12  <b>Agent</b> 1:22 2:17  <b>agreement</b> 12:19  13:1,3,7,12  <b>ahead</b> 7:20  <b>Alcoholic</b> 1:3,18,18  <b>appear</b> 11:15  <b>Applicant</b> 2:20  <b>approves</b> 13:7  <b>assume</b> 11:18  <b>assuming</b> 6:10,13  <b>attempt</b> 12:12  <b>automatic</b> 6:20  <b>available</b> 9:19  <b>Avenue</b> 1:12 2:10  <b>aware</b> 4:10,22  <b>a.m</b> 2:2 14:7</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>B</b></p> <p>back 8:16  <b>Bart</b> 6:5  <b>beginning</b> 2:19  <b>behalf</b> 3:22 13:10  <b>believe</b> 5:20  <b>Beth</b> 5:10  <b>Beverage</b> 1:3,18,18  <b>Board</b> 1:3,18 7:7  8:20 11:21 13:6  <b>Board's</b> 2:17  <b>Brenda</b> 5:14  <b>Bring</b> 7:17  <b>Burt</b> 6:6,7  <b>business</b> 9:17  <b>B-U-R-T</b> 6:8</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>C</b></p> <p>C 1:13 2:11  <b>call</b> 1:5 2:16 6:20  14:5  <b>cancel</b> 12:17</p>	<p>canceled 13:4,8  <b>Carl</b> 5:8  <b>Case</b> 2:7  <b>Casey</b> 2:21,21 3:1,4  3:5,15,17,20  10:12,16,19 11:6  11:7,9 12:7,14,21  13:5,10,14,18  <b>change</b> 11:11  <b>check</b> 6:12  <b>choose</b> 10:17  <b>Clawson</b> 5:14  <b>Club</b> 1:10,11,13  2:4,5,8,9,11,22  3:9  <b>Code</b> 2:18  <b>COLUMBIA</b> 1:1  <b>come</b> 2:6  <b>coming</b> 14:3  <b>concluded</b> 14:6,8  <b>conditional</b> 7:3,16  <b>conducting</b> 2:16  <b>connection</b> 4:16  <b>consider</b> 8:22  <b>contact</b> 3:19  <b>Control</b> 1:3,18,18  <b>country</b> 9:8  <b>court</b> 3:2 5:9  <b>C-A-S-E-Y</b> 3:5</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>D</b></p> <p><b>date</b> 7:12 8:1,3  9:10  <b>dates</b> 8:21  <b>days</b> 10:15  <b>decide</b> 12:4  <b>designate</b> 6:18  <b>designated</b> 11:16  13:16,17  <b>designating</b> 5:4  <b>discuss</b> 11:19  <b>dismissed</b> 6:19  <b>DISTRICT</b> 1:1  <b>documentation</b>  12:7,11,16  <b>D.C</b> 1:20 2:17</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>E</b></p>	<p><b>Either</b> 10:18  <b>Elsa</b> 5:8  <b>email</b> 13:20  <b>encourage</b> 11:19  <b>Exactly</b> 10:14  <b>E-N-G-E-S</b> 5:19</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>F</b></p> <p><b>fine</b> 7:14 11:12,14  <b>first</b> 3:12 4:7  <b>five</b> 7:7,15  <b>Fletcher</b> 1:20 2:3  2:15 3:1,6,10,14  3:18,21 4:4,10,18  5:1,13,18,21 6:2,4  6:7,9 7:11 8:6,8  8:11,13 9:3,5,9,12  9:18,22 10:5,8,10  10:14,17,22 11:5  11:8,10,20 12:10  12:18,22 13:6,13  13:15,19 14:2,5  <b>following</b> 9:16,22  <b>forward</b> 2:6 9:2  <b>Four</b> 13:11  <b>Francesca</b> 5:22  <b>full</b> 7:4,18 8:19  <b>FYI</b> 7:1</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>G</b></p> <p><b>General</b> 3:9  <b>Georgetown</b> 1:10  1:11 2:4,5,8,9,22  3:9  <b>Georgianne</b> 5:15  <b>give</b> 5:9 7:12 8:21  <b>go</b> 7:20 9:1  <b>Godwin</b> 6:2,3,4  <b>going</b> 3:15 5:6 9:7  <b>Golob</b> 5:8  <b>good</b> 11:5  <b>granted</b> 6:14,15 7:3  7:4,16,19  <b>great</b> 12:2 13:18  <b>group</b> 4:21 5:4 6:21  6:22 7:3,16 13:11  <b>G-O-D-W-I-N</b> 6:3</p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>H</b></p> <p><b>hearing</b> 1:5,19 2:16  6:20 7:5,8,10,12  7:18,21,22 8:1,3  8:18,19 10:12  13:8,8 14:6,8  <b>hearings</b> 8:17  <b>Hemrotte</b> 3:8,8,12  <b>Historic</b> 1:10 2:8  <b>hopefully</b> 8:14  <b>H-E-M-R-O-T-T...</b>  3:13</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>I</b></p> <p><b>ideal</b> 11:21  <b>impact</b> 2:13  <b>individuals</b> 5:3  6:11,15,17  <b>information</b> 3:19  <b>initial</b> 4:9  <b>Introductions</b> 2:19  <b>issues</b> 2:12 12:13</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>J</b></p> <p><b>James</b> 5:11  <b>John</b> 5:10  <b>July</b> 8:2,2 9:2,8,9  9:20 10:2,13  11:13  <b>JUNE</b> 1:16</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>L</b></p> <p><b>Lans</b> 4:1,1,2,2,3,6,8  4:12,13,15,16,22  5:12,16,17,20 6:1  6:3,6,8,15 7:1,9  8:5,7,9,12 9:1,4,7  9:10,13,15,21  10:1,3,4,7,9,18  11:3,4,14,18 12:6  13:13,20,22 14:4  <b>LaVerne</b> 1:20 2:15  <b>letter</b> 4:11 6:11  <b>letters</b> 5:3  <b>Let's</b> 9:15  <b>License</b> 1:13,14  2:10,11</p>	<p><b>look</b> 9:19  <b>looks</b> 5:11  <b>L-A-N-S</b> 4:3,4</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>M</b></p> <p><b>M</b> 4:9 5:18  <b>Manager</b> 3:9  <b>Maria</b> 4:2  <b>Mary</b> 4:9  <b>matter</b> 1:9 2:4 5:5  12:1,9,15  <b>mean</b> 12:14  <b>mediation</b> 7:22  8:15,22 11:15  12:2,3,8,11,17  13:3  <b>meeting</b> 4:17  <b>meetings</b> 12:5  <b>Menges</b> 5:18  <b>met</b> 1:18 12:15  <b>mid</b> 9:5  <b>middle</b> 4:9  <b>moment</b> 7:13  <b>Monday</b> 10:21  <b>Moorman</b> 5:11,14  <b>move</b> 9:5  <b>M-O-O-R-M-A-N</b>  5:12</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>N</b></p> <p><b>name</b> 2:15 3:2,7,12  3:13 4:7  <b>names</b> 5:6,10  <b>Nancy</b> 5:18  <b>necessary</b> 12:3  <b>need</b> 7:6 12:16,19  13:11  <b>needs</b> 7:7  <b>notice</b> 6:21  <b>NW</b> 1:12  <b>N.W</b> 1:20 2:10</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>O</b></p> <p><b>October</b> 8:4,5,7  <b>Official</b> 2:17  <b>Okay</b> 3:14 8:12  9:12,18 10:5,10  12:6,18,21 13:5</p>
---	---	--	--	--

13:14,18,19 14:2 <b>order</b> 2:13	7:15 <b>representative</b> 3:15 11:16 13:16,17 <b>representatives</b> 6:19 <b>required</b> 12:11 <b>resolve</b> 12:1,12 <b>Retailer</b> 1:13 2:11 <b>return</b> 9:11 <b>Right</b> 11:9 <b>Robert</b> 6:2 <b>roll</b> 1:5 2:16 6:20 14:5 <b>room</b> 1:19 8:10,14 8:15,17	<b>Stephen</b> 4:1 <b>Street</b> 1:19 <b>submit</b> 12:17,19 <b>Suite</b> 1:19 <b>summer</b> 10:21 <b>Sure</b> 3:12,20 <b>Suter</b> 1:12 2:4,5,9 3:16 <b>S-H-A-R-O-N</b> 3:5 <b>S-T-E-P-H-E-N</b> 4:8	<b>Washington</b> 1:20 <b>way</b> 12:1 <b>week</b> 9:6,16,19,22 10:1,2,6,11,15 <b>we'll</b> 8:14,16 <b>we're</b> 9:17 <b>window</b> 9:16 <b>Winn</b> 5:10,11 <b>Wisconsin</b> 1:12 2:10	<b>400S</b> 1:19
<hr/> <b>P</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>S</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>T</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>Y</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>9</b> <hr/>
<b>parking</b> 2:14 <b>parties</b> 2:3 11:19 <b>Patrick</b> 5:14 <b>peace</b> 2:13 <b>pedestrian</b> 2:13 <b>people</b> 7:6,7,17 <b>place</b> 8:16 <b>please</b> 2:6 3:2,11 3:19 9:1 <b>prefer</b> 10:19 11:21 12:4 <b>present</b> 3:21 4:21 6:18 7:2,17 <b>President</b> 2:22 <b>presiding</b> 1:22 <b>prior</b> 12:8 <b>process</b> 7:21 <b>protest</b> 2:12 4:11 6:11 7:22 8:3,19 12:13 13:8 <b>protestant</b> 5:4 <b>protestants</b> 3:22 6:16 <b>provide</b> 12:8 <b>proxies</b> 4:14 <b>purpose</b> 7:2 <b>pursuant</b> 2:17 <b>put</b> 3:18 <b>P-R-O-C-E-E-D-...</b> 2:1	<b>safety</b> 2:14 <b>Santoy</b> 5:8 <b>schedule</b> 7:21 <b>see</b> 7:7 <b>send</b> 13:3 <b>set</b> 8:2,4 <b>sets</b> 12:20 <b>settle</b> 12:9 <b>settled</b> 12:15,15 <b>settlement</b> 11:19 12:19 13:2,7,12 <b>Sharon</b> 2:21 3:4 <b>sheet</b> 3:19 13:21 <b>show</b> 7:6,14 12:12 <b>sign</b> 13:11 <b>signed</b> 4:11 6:11 <b>sir</b> 3:7 <b>situation</b> 11:21 <b>Smoot</b> 5:22 <b>sorry</b> 7:9 8:5 10:4 <b>spell</b> 3:2,10 4:6 <b>Spelled</b> 4:3 <b>spelling</b> 5:9 <b>standing</b> 6:13,16 7:3,4,5,16,19 <b>start</b> 9:15 <b>started</b> 6:21 <b>status</b> 7:5,8,12,18 7:21 8:1,18 10:12 13:7	<b>take</b> 4:19 <b>Tavern</b> 1:12 2:5,5 2:9 3:16 <b>terms</b> 12:20 <b>thank</b> 3:6 4:4,18 5:1,1,13,21 6:9 9:4 14:2,4 <b>Thanos</b> 5:15,16 <b>Theresa</b> 6:5 <b>three</b> 7:6,17 <b>Thursday</b> 10:20 <b>time</b> 6:12 7:6,8,19 <b>today</b> 4:21 6:22 7:2 7:4,14,18 <b>today's</b> 4:17 <b>town</b> 10:20 <b>trading</b> 2:8 <b>traffic</b> 2:14 <b>Tuesday</b> 10:20 11:1,13 <b>Twelve</b> 4:15 <b>two</b> 7:1,14 10:15 <b>T-H</b> 5:15 <b>T-H-A-N-O-S</b> 5:17 <b>t/a</b> 1:11	<b>Yann</b> 3:8 <b>Y-A-N-N</b> 3:13	<b>9:00</b> 11:1 <b>9:30</b> 8:2,2
<hr/> <b>Q</b> <hr/>		<hr/> <b>U</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>P</b> <hr/>	
<b>questions</b> 11:17 <b>quiet</b> 2:13		<b>terms</b> 12:20 <b>thank</b> 3:6 4:4,18 5:1,1,13,21 6:9 9:4 14:2,4 <b>Thanos</b> 5:15,16 <b>Theresa</b> 6:5 <b>three</b> 7:6,17 <b>Thursday</b> 10:20 <b>time</b> 6:12 7:6,8,19 <b>today</b> 4:21 6:22 7:2 7:4,14,18 <b>today's</b> 4:17 <b>town</b> 10:20 <b>trading</b> 2:8 <b>traffic</b> 2:14 <b>Tuesday</b> 10:20 11:1,13 <b>Twelve</b> 4:15 <b>two</b> 7:1,14 10:15 <b>T-H</b> 5:15 <b>T-H-A-N-O-S</b> 5:17 <b>t/a</b> 1:11	<b>p</b> 1:8	
<hr/> <b>R</b> <hr/>		<hr/> <b>V</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>#</b> <hr/>	
<b>R</b> 5:22 <b>reach</b> 13:2 <b>read</b> 5:6 <b>record</b> 3:11 5:7 <b>Renewal</b> 1:14 2:11 <b>reporter</b> 3:3 5:9 <b>represent</b> 5:5 <b>representation</b>		<b>understand</b> 12:6	<b>#13-PRO-00081</b> 2:7	
		<hr/> <b>W</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>1</b> <hr/>	
		<b>want</b> 9:18	<b>1:30</b> 11:2,3,4,8,10 11:12,12 <b>10</b> 1:16 9:8,9 <b>10th</b> 10:2 <b>10:01</b> 2:2 <b>10:42</b> 14:7 <b>12</b> 5:3 6:15 <b>14</b> 6:14,22 <b>14th</b> 1:19 <b>15th</b> 9:20 10:6 <b>1530</b> 1:12 2:9 <b>1601.2</b> 2:18	
			<hr/> <b>2</b> <hr/>	
			<b>2nd</b> 8:4,6,7 <b>2000</b> 1:19 <b>2013</b> 1:16 <b>22nd</b> 10:6,7,8 <b>23rd</b> 10:22 11:13 <b>24</b> 6:21 8:2,2 <b>24th</b> 10:13 <b>27th</b> 10:3	
			<hr/> <b>4</b> <hr/>	
			<b>4:30</b> 8:4,7,8	